
 ASCSI Student Senate
Spring 2010

April 26, 2010

Presiding Chair - President Lacey Haggan
Conducting Chair - Vice President Blake Lawson

 Call To Order: 3:15 pm
 Attendance: Treasurer Rono and Senator Lopez, were absent and excused. Senator 

Chabuka, Senator Choate, Senator Israilova, Senator Jam, Secretary Haggan, late and 
excused.

 Guests:  Linda Jam- Eagle Hall Donated $100 for Change for Children
 Gerardo Aguilar- Asian Student Organization donated $100 for Change for Children
 P.E. donated $100 for Change for Children
 Alejandra Espinoza- Latinos Unidos donated $200 for Change for Children.
 Tom Koerner- Aramark donated $100 for Change for Children.
 Adrienne Rouse- donated $100 for Change for Children
 Minutes from 04-19-2010- passed
 Agenda Approval: approved

Council Reports
 Advertising- First of all, we would love to thank you all for doing such a great job at 

advertising for Change for Children!! It really was a big success. Everyone that I talked to
afterwards was just blown away by the entire show, and felt inspired by the whole event. 
Excellent job to everyone!!! We really pulled it together and made it amazing! Next, for 
probably the last thing for advertising of this year, The May Edition of the Toilet Paper will
be finished by this Thursday. Thus being said, those of you who told me you wanted to 
write an article for it, please have your articles to me by this WEDNESDAY!! If not, 
sooner! I need to have it all laid out perfectly to be printed. I am really excited for this 
edition, as it is all Eagle themed for our graduates! That’s about it for advertising!

 Ambassadors- We did the feel good Friday and we served smoothies and that was a 
success. According to the comments I hear from people they enjoyed and loved the 
smoothies.
We had our social event this weekend and we went to the ropes course. (I did not get a 
chance to go but Kevin did and he said it was loads of fun and encourages the Senators 
to take up the opportunity to participate.)
May 1st we have our social event and it is going to be a bonfire. Kevin and I are 
attending this week’s meeting and we are going to conduct some kind of a survey and 
the information we get will help us out with our end of year report. 

 Campus Recreation-Falls to Falls Run – April 24th, 2010. 5.2 miles! Registration at 7 
a.m. and run at 8 a.m. $25 registration with proceeds benefitting CSI P.E. Department. 
Cruising to Wellness (some boats haven’t moved at all) they’ve shipwrecked!! Working 
on survey with Sarah for Outdoor Programs to be included in my end of the year report. 
Yellowstone camping trip, August 3rd – 10th. PHYE 167 CO1, contact Scott Rogers at 
srogers@csi.edu or 732-6470 to register. Two pre-trip meetings required! Rafting trip in 
the works for June 26th (Saturday) up to 24 students cost $10-$25 Sarah has met with 
Program Board about possible funding and is waiting upon their response. June 19 th 
(Saturday) Caving trip in Gooding, costs around $5. Mtn. biking trip to Sun Valley in the 
works for August Scott Rogers is teaching a summer school class – Adventure Education
– soft skills for facilitation also very helpful with leadership skills. It will be during the first 
6 weeks PHYE 199 B, 3 credits. 24 Hours of Fitness Blues Cruise – Bike ride (Blue 
Cross of Idaho?) 

 Community Service- Last week the Community service council put together baskets for 
change for children during the regular Tuesday meeting.  The baskets were delivered to 
senate Saturday April 24th for the change for children event later that evening.   

 Diversity Council- Last week, Diversity Council met and talked about our trip to Lagoon.
This week, we are going to the BBQ with Interclub. It’s going to be so much fun! Some of
the Diversity members showed up for Change for Children night. Senator Abdullaev and I
are working on our end of the year report. Thank you all for working so hard with Change
for Children. We all did a great job!
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 Eagle Hall Council- Last week we had Movie Night. We watched the movie Avatar. It 
was the biggest turn out. Fifty- five students showed up. This Week May 1st we will have 
“Relay for Life” 24 hours of fitness in CSI Recreation Center sponsored by Recreation 
Department. So, we will be responsible for 2 hours. From 2 am till 3 am we will be 
playing Flag football and from 3 am till 4 am we will be playing Volleyball. Water will be 
provided. And we will make posters for this event to put up them in the Eagle Hall Dorm 
and encourage eagle hall residents to come and join us. Also to make a donation 10$ 
and get a free T-Shirt. 

 Interclub- Last week, Interclub did not have a meeting. But tomorrow, we are having 
our last meeting of the semester, which is going to be a BBQ. Me and Kyle are working 
on the budget and are planning to have it done by tomorrow, just in case the clubs have
any questions about the money. We are also currently working on our end of the year 
report. 

 Off Campus- Kali is planning an end social event in Hailey....donuts and drinks will be 
served on finals week. Program board is also planning an end of the year outdoor 
movie for the students at Burley.

 Program Board- Last week was bowling night, we had 150 people show up. Make sure 
to bring your activity card. Our social event was Friday, we went ice skating. This 
summer we will have a rafting trip. This week we have the movie: Cop Out, showing April
28th, Nazzcart May 3rd, Bowling May 4th, Rootdown May 6th, and Alice in Wonderland May
12th.

 Public Relation- NO REPORT SUBMITTED
 Sustainability- Last week was Green Week and things went great! Just as a refresher 

the week’s schedule looked like this: Monday: Tire Pressure Check Tuesday: 
Sustainability in Big Business Wednesday: Best Buy Electronics Day Thursday: EARTH 
DAY Friday: Recycling day & HSHS info Day Chi Alpha sponsored the week for us, by 
running everything that we planned. We were told that if we do a tire pressure check next
year, that it would be more beneficial to do it early in the morning when students are 
being dropped off at school, but it was still successful this year. Tuesday was 
sustainability in Big Business and it was by far the most successful day of the week. We 
gave away free Sun Chips that came in biodegradable bags and handed out pamphlets 
about E-Waste. Best Buy came in on Wednesday to explain how to recycle your 
electronic waste. Thursday was supposed to be Campus Cleanup, but it has been 
rescheduled for this week due to poor weather conditions. Friday was a slow day for 
Green Week. We were giving away information and free Green snow cones, but it was 
cold so it wasn't very popular.

Special Orders

  Student Newspaper- There was a concern about whether they were approved or not. I 
had assumed they were here as an intent to be cleared next semester. By the criteria of 
no one disapproving of the student newspaper club there is no reason to not approve 
them. They have been approved as a club on motion by Senator Carpenter. The 
constitution is very thorough. We want to commend Mario for his excellence in recruiting 
students with journalism skills, meeting with an advisor, and his drive to put this all 
together.

Old Business
 Change for Children- We need to write thank you notes to the businesses. Everybody 

needs to do 3 businesses and write their addresses.
 Posters- Secretary and Treasurer Applications are available until this Friday at 3pm. 

Please make a poster and put it in your buildings after the meeting. Thank you so much. 
Also, please announce it in your classes.



New Business
 Lagoon- We will plan to go this Sunday. Meet in the Senate Office at 8:00am. We will 

make it a full day event and be back at midnight at the latest. Bring extra money for 
souvenirs, an extra shirt, sweatshirt, and a little bag. We will cover lunch.

 Basketball Camp- May 1st, we need 10 people to help from 8am-12pm. 
Executive Reports

 Vice Presidents Report- I talked with Amber Crumrine about the event. She was very 
touched by our professionalism and heart and would like to be involved in every one from
here on out. People from my church were very impressed as well.

 Presidents Report- It all ran so smoothly and I feel like we need to give Graydon a 
round of applause for being such a great emcee. He flowed so well and was so funny 
and cool. That is what I wanted was the family/senate atmosphere. Angie, you did a 
great job with our shirts! The video and everything was amazing! The raffle tickets were 
huge! We made close to $2,500 in raffle money. The talent was awesome. 
I have a rubric for you guys for the end of the year council report. Make it like a guide for 
next year’s senators. These are due the Friday of finals week. 
If you guys could please sign up to help with the Career Fair Wednesday and Thursday. 
Next week is our final meeting. We would like to do a cultural stew. Each of you will bring
something that defines you or represents who you are. Then, we get to pull one out and 
keep it forever in remembrance. It can be food or jewellery. We swear in next Monday. 
We will also be having a clean-up day that day as well. 

 Advisors Report- I had asked Tom to come in and talk to us about the food service. Tom
represented Aramark and Sudexo was here as well. Aramark won the bid again. Big 
companies always present the same thing. We made the decision based upon Tom 
Koerner. They are only as good as their representative. Tom is always so 
accommodating. They are proposing some new things, for example retail food service, to
be opened 12 hours a day for 7 days a week. They are also looking at making meal 
plans transferrable. They have changed it to where script money can be carried over. 
They are wanting to do a certain dollar amount on their cards instead of meal plans. I’ll 
let Tom explain it further. The only time to meet with Eagle Hall will be at 6pm, and the 
date will be posted. Tell Tom congratulations when you see him. They are with us for the 
next 5 years.

 The outstanding faculty we have been talking about is in the second stage and will be 
coming to us next week. We will narrow down the list next meeting where you can bring 
forward your nominations.

 I want to recognize Beauty for her outstanding work with her Hoops for Help Basketball 
Camp. Thank you so much to everyone who is going to be helping out with that. 
I thought the highlight of the whole night, would be Emina, Ryan, and my dance. Running
a close second was when I got to introduce Andrew and the audience gave him a 
standing ovation. SUU Ballroom Dance Team was incredible. The program in general 
was amazing! From advertising, marketing, and talent, it’s the best that there has ever 
been. We’ll have to match that next year. It’s been taken to a whole new level next year. 
Blake Lawson is quite amazing and inspired us to convince us to jump on board with this.
He was able to bring out the whip when needed, but had the heart behind him as well. 
The organization he showed was truly amazing. We need to give the credit to Blake for 
his inspiration. We did thank you cards, which was great, but let’s tell everyone we see 
who helped out. We need to thank Program Board for sponsoring the SUU Ballroom 
Dance team for coming down.

 Make priority this next week for school. If you have to sacrifice something related to 
Student Senate, just let us know. That is perfectly fine. Make that your final hoorah! Best 
of luck over the course of the week. Thank you for your efforts towards change for 
children. I love you all very much!

 Beauty Chabuka- Make sure to thank all of the faculty as well.
 The winner for the raffle ticket sales is Beauty Chabuka with $452for first place and 

Zarina Umarova with $416 for second place. We are so proud of you guys! 1st place will 
receive a $100 gift card to Best Buy and second place will receive $50 gift card.

Adjourned at 5:05 pm by Senator Butler
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